CLG Email dated 19 January 2012 16:27


From: LGPENSIONS [mailto:LGPENSIONS@communities.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 19 January 2012 16:27
Subject: Transfers and Interfund Payments
Dear Colleagues 

Following the HMT announcement at the end of October relating to the new approach for determining the discount rate to be used in relation to public service pensions, which had a direct impact initially on cetv calculations, I wrote setting out that the LGPS should use the 1 November as the operative and effective date for change.  My understanding at the time was that in due course the Cabinet Office, which is responsible for the overall control of the Club and issue revised club factors, would be taking due regard of the effective date announced by HMT.
In December public service schemes were advised that new club factors would be effective from 1 January 2012.  Therefore if LGPS funds are still dealing with club transfers which commenced last year they should use the old factors.
Since interfund transfers are based on club factors I am now writing to advise that when dealing with interfund payments all LGPS funds in England and Wales should use the old factors where the member changed funds and submitted a request to aggregate periods of membership on or before the 31 December 2011. This approach avoids the issue of members who transferred in December waiting until December 2012 to follow up the aggregation (or longer if employer agrees) still having to be dealt with under old guidance factors.
Yours faithfully 

Richard McDonagh 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions 
Department for Communities and Local Government 
Zone 5G6 Eland House 
Bressenden Place 
LONDON SW1E 6DU 

Telephone: 0303 444 2184 

